REPORT OF THE PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

The Planning and Development Department hereby forwards to the Rules Committee, Land Use and Zoning Committee, and City Council its comments and recommendations on:
RESOLUTION 2019-304
A RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE VACATION OF A PORTION OF THE PLATS OF WALSH’S ADDITION TO SOUTH JACKSONVILLE FLORIDA AND MITCHELL PLACE PURSUANT TO SECTION 177.101(3), FLORIDA STATUTES; RETURNING A PORTION OF THE LANDS SHOWN ON SAID WALSH’S ADDITION TO SOUTH JACKSONVILLE FLORIDA AND MITCHELL PLACE PLATS TO ACREAGE; MAKING FINDINGS; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.
I. GENERAL INFORMATION

This bill allows the vacating of a portion of the Plats of Walsh’s addition to South Jacksonville and Mitchell Place.
II.
EVALUATION

Pursuant to Chapter 177 Florida Statutes, the governing bodies of the counties of the state may adopt resolutions vacating plats in whole or in part of subdivisions in said counties, returning the property covered by such plats either in whole or in part into acreage. Before such resolution of vacating any plat either in whole or in part shall be entered by the governing body of a county, it must be shown that the persons making application for said vacation own the fee simple title to the whole or that part of the tract covered by the plat sought to be vacated, and it must be further shown that the vacation by the governing body of the county will not affect the ownership or right of convenient access of persons owning other parts of the subdivision.
Chance Philips Owner, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company and CRP/Chance SMP Owner, LLC, A Delaware limited liability company have applied to vacate the portions of the Plat. Lots owned by others within the plat will not become landlocked parcels and will continue to have their existing legal access.

III.
RECOMMENDATION

The Planning and Development Department recommends that Resolution 2019-304 be APPROVED. 

